

Court Grammar School

INTEGRITY · HUMILITY · COMMUNITY

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

5 June 2020

Dear Parents and Caregivers

COVID Update Number 9 - 5 June 2020

It has been a while since I communicated with you regarding the ongoing issues with Covid-19. Clearly, I am grateful there has been no pressing need to do so!

With the latest set of changes announced by the Government it is now timely for me to give you some more information about what, if any changes, are going to happen here.

- 1. Thank you for sending all our children back to us. It has been fabulous having everyone back.
- 2. We have learnt that some students, like adult workers, have discovered that life in comfortable clothes and doing things in their own time is a great way to spend the day!
- 3. Thank you to our parents who inform us that there is a health test happening due to illness and then letting us know the result. It is very much appreciated.
- 4. There is NO plan to change the Drop off and Pick up routines we have established for the ELC. Our significant learning, like most other schools, is that the little ones are very well settled, and the separation anxiety is far reduced. If we are to be prepared to be lifelong learners, then here is a valuable lesson we have learnt!
- 5. We MAY review the afternoon pick up procedures next term and will communicate this with you during the holidays.
- 6. Even though we are "allowed" to have adults into the school we are going to take the cautious approach and do this gradually, so not this term.
- 7. Assemblies on a large scale are still not permitted and we are working our way around how we will slowly start these at both the Primary and Secondary level.
- 8. We will be having face to face Parent/Teacher conferences and meetings as planned next term and you will need to book these as usual.
- 9. News about inter school sport will be given to you as soon as it is agreed by all schools.
- 10. Reports will go out for the Primary School in the first week of the holidays and for the Secondary School they will follow in the second week of the holidays as we have had to delay the exams due to time lost.

With every best wish

Patricia Rodrigues (Ms)

Principal